Exeter-Milligan Public School
Regular School Board Meeting
November 16, 2015 - Exeter, Nebraska

Vice President T. Pribyl called the meeting to order at 7:25 pm. Those present were: A.
Gloystein, T. Pribyl, A, Erdkamp, K. Jansky, Superintendent Sheffield and Principal Kroll. S.
Kuska and J. Zeleny were absent. There were five visitors. The Nebraska Cpen Meetings Act
was posted.

Motion by A. Erdkamp and seconded by K. Jansky to verify that this meeting of the school board
of Exeter-Milligan Public School was duly advertised and that ali board members were notified
as to the time and place of the meeting pursuant to board policy and practice. Motion carried
4-0.

Motion by A. Erdkamp and seconded by K. Jansky to approve the consensus agenda consisting
of the treasurer’s report, the minutes of the October 14, 2015 regular board meeting and the
November expenditures. Motion carried 4-0.

Curricular Report

Shellie Mueller and Casey Pohl, 3rd and 4th grade teachers, gave a report about their “team
teaching” of writing twice a week. They demonstrated the techniques they utilize to teach their
students to write more descriptively and to develop their writing skills.

Old Business .

The building projéct continues. The west side entrance remains behind schedule and the east
side is ahead of schedule. There will probably be some changes in place for entrances/exits for
the first basketball games this season.

New Business
Superintendent Sheffield presented an updated Separation Incentive Program for the board to
read. There will be discussion at the December board meeting.

The Superintendent Evaluation form was distributed to the members 1o complete and return to
President Kuska.

Motion by K. Jansky and seconded by A. Erdkamp to approve the softball coop with Fillmore
Central for the 2016-17 and 2017-18 school years. Motion carried 4-0.

The Board was presented a rough draft of the proposed 2016-17 school calendar.
Information/Discussion

Superintendent Sheffield and Board Member A. Erdkamp will attend the NASB State
Convention in Omaha November 18-20.



Superintendent Sheffield will be using a vacation day on Wednesday, November 25th.

Friend Public School has applied for admission to the Crossroads Conference. This may be a
future action item if the CRC Executive Committee approves the application.

The next regular meeting will be on Wednesday, December 9, 2015 at 7:00pm in Milligan.

Motion by K. Jansky and seconded by A. Erdkamp to excuse Sharon Kuska. Motion carried
4-0.

Motion by A. Erdkamp and seconded by K. Jansky to adjourn the meeting at 7:53pm. Motion
carried 4-0.

Annette Gloystein

Secretary



